


3/2020/0568- Leisure development including electric motorsport adventure facility 
and support building, cafe building, natural playground and 10 glamping pods. 
Refused 18/12/2020. 

3/2015/0547- Full application for change of use to a secure vehicle storage area, 
with ancillary development comprising the siting of 1No. welfare facilities cabin, 1 No. 
drying room cabin and 3No. containers for storage. Permitted 11/08/2015. 

3/2014/1044- Change of use from garden centre to B1 (office) and the retention of 
the existing B8 storage. Permitted 19/01/2015. 

Site Access 

The LHA are aware that the site will be accessed off Whalley Road which is an A 
classified road subject to a 40mph speed limit. 

The LHA are aware that the proposal will use an existing access which serves Carr 
Hall, a B2, B8 and Use Class E site and a single dwelling. 

Given that the site is existing for commercial use and has the required visibility for a 
40mph road, the LHA have no further comments to make regarding the site access. 

Highway Safety 

There have been no Personal Injury Collisions recorded within 200m of the site and 
therefore the LHA have no pre-existing highway safety concerns. 

Trip Generation 

Before the LHA can validate the predicted trips the site will generate, as explained in 
the Transport Statement, the LHA will require an Operation Statement. 

The LHA require in the Statement, the maximum number of people who will be on 
site at any one time. The LHA are aware that the Agent has stated that 7 members of 
staff will be on site at all times and only 25 customers are allowed to be on the track 
at any one time. However, no details have been submitted regarding whether any 
other customers, other than the 25 on the track, will be on site. 

The LHA also require in the Statement, whether the proposal will operate on an 
appointment only basis and whether the customers opting for the full day experience 
will be altogether on designated days or whether it will be a mix between the full and 
half day experience. This is because this will impact upon the number of trips the site 
will generate. 

The LHA do acknowledge that the majority of these trips are going to be generated 
off peak, but the LHA still require the information. 
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